
Sponsored by: Garrett 

CITY OF MARATHON, FLORIDA 
RESOLUTION 2022-102 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 
MARATHON, FLORIDA, RATIFYING A CHANGE TO THE 
AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE CITY OF MARATHON, FLORIDA AND 
HAWKINS, AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO EXECUTE THE 
AGREEMENT ON BEHALF OF THE CITY; AND PROVIDING FOR AN 
EFFECTIVE DATE. 

WHEREAS, the City of Marathon, Florida (the "City"), and Hawkins (the "Contractor") 
entered into a Contract on October 23, 2018; and 

WHEREAS, on July 28, 2022 the City received a letter from the Contractors stating the 
increase cost of goods effective October 1, 2022 due to circumstances beyond their control; and 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY 
OF MARA THON, FLORIDA, THAT: 

Section 1. The above recitals are true and correct and incorporated herein. 

Section 2. The letter from the contractor, a copy of which. is attached as Exhibit "A," 
is hereby approved and ratified. The City Manager is authorized to execute the agreement on 
behalf of the City. 

Section 3. This resolution shall take effect upon its adoption. 

PASSED AND APPROVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 
MARATHON, FLORIDA, THIS 13TH DAY OF SEPTEMBER 2022. 

AYES: 
NOES: 
ABSENT: 
ABSTAIN: 

Cook, Still, Gonzalez, Zieg, Bartus 
None 
None 
None 



ATTEST: 

Steve Williams, City Attorney 



September 14, 2022 

Libby Frazier and Dan Saus 

City of Marathon, Florida 

9805 Overseas Highway 

Marathon, FL 33050 

Libby and Dan, 

Hawkins Inc. would like to inform you that we will not be able to continue the pricing for a renewal year 
beginning in October 2022. The chemical markets continue to build, and we have seen increases of 60 to 
100% in past year. All expectations are that this will continue for next 9 months at least. We would be 
open to an alternative pricing for your products and would suggest a quarterly price for three months with 
30-day notice of any increases. This will allow us to move with the market and not have to anticipate the 
scenario that current market is in. Please feel free to contact William Thompkins or myself with questions 
or supply concerns. We appreciate the partnership we have had with Marathon and will do our best to 
continue. 

Thank you and let us know how we can further assist, 

Chuck Pool 

Hawkins Inc. 

EOE/M/M/F/Oisobled/Vete,on 


